
 

155 East Broad Street 

20st Floor 

Columbus, Ohio, 43215 

o: 614-222-1330 

f: 614-222-1337 

 

 
February 10, 2020 

 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 

Ohio Power Siting Board 

Docketing Division 

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

 

Re: In the Matter of the Application of Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., for a Construction Notice for 

the Pierce Substation Expansion Project 

 PUCO Case No. 20-262-EL-BNR 

 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., (Duke Energy Ohio) is filing this revised Pre-Application Notification 

Letter in accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-03(A). This notification letter has been revised to correct 

the vegetation clearing start date to May of 2020. 

 

Duke Energy Ohio proposes to expand the northwest corner of the substation by approximately 

16,000 square feet for new equipment and a control building. This construction also will involve 

the addition of approximately 275 feet of new fencing around the expanded area. 

 

Vegetation clearing for that portion of the project is expected to begin in May 2020. 

 

Construction is scheduled to begin in June 2020 and run through December 2020. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Jeanne W. Kingery 

 

Jeanne W. Kingery 

Associate General Counsel 

 

cc: Craig Butler, Executive Director 
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